MICKEY COX
ELEMENTARY

PARENT TEACHERCLUB

MEETING MINUTES

LOCATION: Mickey Cox Elementary

DATE: 10-10-23
CHAIRPERSON:

1. CALLTO ORDER

a.

Time: 6:09

2. ROLLCALL
; E R .

c.

President: Nori Simpson

Vice President: Melissa Frost
Second Vice President: Cheryl Floth
Treasurer: Jamie Brew

Recording Secretary: Kaitlin Welton

Movie Night: Danielle Van Ness

Library: Cassie Rettig

Snack Bar: Kaitlin Welton

Soda Drive: Kaitlin Welton

Health & Wellness: Cassie Rettig
Teacher Appreciation: Danielle Van Ness
Spirit Wear: Ingrid Torecilla

Carnival: Melissa Frost

Silent Auction: Nori Simpson

Other Attendees:
Elyse Handley, Kristine Wittenborn, Jeremy Dirks, Monica Kloss

Do we have a Quorum? (4 executive committet members and 2 committee chairpersons)

Yes

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM LAST MEETING
approved. No corrections.

4. OFFICER'S REPORTS

President’s Report- Website is live! 70% off for 2 years makes it $6 a month with a free domain
name. So it ended up being a good deall Google drive folder was created and will be sent out to
committee chairs to help us stay organized for following years. Membership dues-remember to

pay today if you haven't already. Information on the table for everyone to understand the meeting

procedures and information. Mrs. Ormonde sent us a thank you card for the floral arrangement
that PTC gave for her fathers funeral. Plant operations day-Lee, Boua, and Moses all got gift cards
and treats from PTC!

Treasurer's Report - New treasurer will meet with the bookkeeper on Thursday to pass off the
books! Nothing else to report yet.

Principals Report-Apex Fun Run made $24,930.80. Kids get pj day on November 1 for meeting
the school goal. Plant day. Thank you for doing Plant Operations Day for our staff. Pink Out
games at Red Bank went well. All their snack bar money was donated to the Cancer Society.
SART/IDAC meetings Thursday 10/12 in the library. Please Come if you are available. The Great
American Shakeout is the earthquake drill coming up. Red Ribbon week will be taken on by Mrs,
Brew. Info to come. Halloween kids can dress up in appropriate/dress code costumes!

Teacher’s Representative’s Report-Title 1 Night coming up. Sign ups are closed. The meeting will
discuss what title 1 is, how we get funding, and it's a great way to get involved with other MC
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families. This year they are doing a paint night for 3-6 grade and making a clock for k-2 grade.
THey will also get meals to go as well!

Vice President’s Report-Instagram has 49 followers and it has proven to be a good way to get info
out to parents.

S. COMMITTEE REPORTS

Red Ribbon Week- “BE KIND TO YOUR MIND, BE DRUG FREE" is this year's theme. Mrs. Brew
volunteered the night of the meeting to take it on because we do not have a committee
chairperson. More info to come.

Membership-Make sure you are all paud up for membership!

Movie Night- During the meeting the date December 1st was chosen for the first movie night!
Special Projects-Parent/Student night. We will find out which night is next in the rotation for this
year. We discussed how to make it fair to get as many kids/parents to come. We can only do 1
dance dug to the amount of work involved and the cost. More info to come on this.

Kris Kringle's Kloset-December 11-14. Needs Helpers. It's a very fun way to get to know the other
parents at MC. We use a company called Holiday Shop and it simplifies the whole process. They
send everything with codes and checking out is super simple. We can even send back the items
that were not purchased! Melissa signed up early and got an early sign up benus-cash register
app and cash back!

Library-BEAR CLUB needs help! Kids pick a2 book to read at lunch in a group and the Parent
helper guides the groups. They meet on Wednesdays 12-1pm There were 11 4th graders last
week and 60 S5th/éth graders! So help is needed!

Room Parent-Still receiving parent volunteer forms. We are done accepting them at this point. All
teachers, room parents, and helpers have been chosen/notified. Now we wait until the first class
party which is the Winter party to get the info cut!

Snack Bar-No snack bars for a bit. Next one is November 28th. It is a rescheduled game.

Soda Drive-We received so many donations! More than ever! The winning class had 3x the
amount of the other classes! It was a huge success!

Spirit Wear-It's in and selling well. We alsc got more hats!

Carnival-April 19th. They are planning’to reserve the vendors early this year to make sure to get
who we want at our event. We have a parent that wants to help prepare food for the event and
we will contact them soon to get that planned. We will have a train, possibly snow cones. The
tables and chairs are from Fiesta Party Rental-they do a great job. Fresno Jump Inflatables is who
we used last year and it went well. Looking into some new games for this year. Courney Davies
has a connection with someone to use lights.

Silent Auction-Will start planning to get donations soon!

6. AGENDAITEMS

a.

Changing PTC Meeting time to 5:00PM going forward for the 2023-2024 school year. This was

discussed and we decided to table this for now and NOT change the time at this point. Parents
are very busy with Fall sports/getting off work at Spm would not be able to come.

7. OLD BUSINESS

a.

none

8. NEW BUSINESS

none

9. ADJOURNMENT

Time:6:56

Minutes submitted by: Kaitlin Welton

Minutes approved by AN Q2 \)9(  —




